August 8, 1939.

Professor F. O. Russell, Oread Training School, University of Kansas.

Dear Professor Russell:

Pursuant to our telephone conversation of yesterday,
I am sending you herewith the confidential credentials of
Mr. E. B. DeGroot, Jr., who is to be an instructor in our
department this coming academic year. I would greatly
appreciate having these records returned to us at your early
convenience.

I am also sending you an excerpt from Mr. DeGroot's letter of application which covers his training and experience. Mr. DeGroot's brother, Dudley S. DeGroot, who is director of physical education at San Jose State College, also wrote me concerning his training. You will note that he says his brother has been "particularly interested in teacher training work in physical education".

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH
Enc.